Headteacher: Mrs JL Botham Med NPQH



Sutton on the Forest Church of England
Voluntary Controlled Primary School
Main Street
Sutton on the Forest

All Children

York YO61 1DW

Tel No: (01347) 810230 Fax No: (01347) 8 E mail: admin@sutton-on-the-forest.n-yorks.sch.uk Web: www. sutton-on-the-forest.n-yorks.sch.uk





Dated: 14th April 2016

Dear Parents & Pupils,

Here is newsletter number 25 for this academic year;

| 1. | Welcome Back |
|-----|----------------------------|
| 2. | Tickets |
| 3. | Photographs |
| 4. | Website |
| 5. | Fun Run/ year 4,5,6 Trip |
| 6. | Reception/ Year 1 Lunch |
| 7. | FOSS News - May Ball |
| 8. | Clubs |
| 9. | Quick Sticks |
| 10. | Big Lottery Fund |
| 11. | Treasure Hunt |
| 12. | Playing fields Association |

- 1. Welcome back, it's hard to grasp that it's beginning of the summer term already! I hope you all had a lovely Easter Break and that all of you are ready and raring to go for the busy term ahead.
- 2. There are still a limited number of tickets for sale for the FOSS May Ball (7^{th} May) so please call in at the office if you would like to join us for what should be a brilliant evening. The tickets are £27.50 each. We would also like to ask if those of you who have booked tables etc. could now make full payment for tickets.
- 3. If your child is in either the netball or football team, or is part of the school council, they should have brought home a copy, of a proof for the group photographs which were taken at the end of term. If you would like to order copies of any of these photographs could you please return you order to the school office before Monday 25th April. If you would like to see a copy of the photographs they are on display in the school corridor
- 4. Please remember to take a look at the school website, this has recent posts of the Easter activities that all the children took part in last term.













5. The parents of children in Year 1 and 2; should receive this evening a letter regarding a Fun Run at Easingwold School, which is due to take place on 25th April. Could you please remember to return your consent form.

Also the parents of children in Years 4-6 should receive a letter regarding a trip to Forbidden Corner, which is take place on 27^{th} April, this has a consent form attached which needs to be returned.



6. We will be holding a lunch for the parents of Reception and Year 1 children on Monday 25th April, Please see your child's book bag for a letter and consent form.



FOSS NEWS - MAY BALL

The May Ball is now fast approaching, and tickets have been printed and are being distributed from the office on receipt of payment. Stick it to your fridge, carefully file it away, let it ostentatiously fall out of your wallet so everyone can see that you have one of these must-have-tickets-to-have. We don't mind what you do, so long as you have one and you bring it on the night! Many thanks for all the interest and support to date, it is great to see that most tables are already spoken for. Thank you too for all the generous offers of time and help. In the next couple of weeks we will be asking for help with specific jobs; putting up marquees, making desserts etc. Please look out for these requests, and help if you can.

- $\bf 8$. A letter regarding school clubs will be sent home next week, clubs run by members of school staff will commence week beginning Monday $\bf 25^{th}$ April
- 9. Well done to the team of children from years 5 and 6 who took part in the 'Quick Sticks' Hockey tournament at the Galtres Centre earlier this week. We were extremely proud of how well they played; scoring some great goals, working fabulously as a team and being all round were perfect representatives for the school.

10. We are pleased to report that we have been successful our bid for a grant from the Big Lottery Fund - Awards for All. The considerable sum of £9500 is for improvements to the school's grounds, notably the wooded area, this is to provide facilities for outdoor learning as part of our Forest Schools' initiative. Work will begin this term.



....Another note from FOSS.....

Treasure Hunt

Thank you to the many people who took part and helped with the Treasure Hunt, with particular thanks to Martin and Miles for enabling us to have the opportunity to ring the church bells. Be it printing the questions, baking delicious cakes, opening up, serving teas or just taking part, there were many people involved in making the day a great success, and we're very grateful. Thank you for taking to the course with such enthusiasm; we'll see what surprises we can come up with next year!

Sutton on the Forest Playing Field Association AGM

Friday 22 April from 8pm

Sutton Park Tearooms

The Sutton PFA is a voluntary group that helps to look after the Sutton playing field on behalf of the community and organises the popular Sutton 10km run.

Our AGM is on the 22 April, all are welcome and we are also looking for new committee members and volunteers.

Contact for more information or come along on the evening.

Paddy Harrop

+44 (0)1347 810599